Freedom of Information Act 2000 – children in care
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
This is a freedom of information request that is seeking information and data from you regarding the emotional and mental health of your children in care (children that your local authority has parental responsibility for), who are aged up to 18 years old. 

1. Between the 1st April 2019 to 31st March 2020 what number of your children in care had an episode of self-harming, aligned to the NHS definition (https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/self-harm/getting-help/ )?

2. Between the 1st April 2019 to 31st March 2020 what number of your children in care attempted suicide?

Answer:

In respect of Qs 1 and 2, the requested information is not collated by a performance report but is information held in the files of individual children. 
We would have to interrogate approx. 614 files and this would take a minimum of 30 minutes (plus) for each file to cover the period of the year. This exercise would exceed the cost limit prescribed in the Freedom of Information Act. 

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of Section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

3. Between the 1st April 2019 to 31st March 2020 what number of your children in care committed suicide?

None

4. Between the 1st April 2019 to 31st March 2020 what number of your children in care have been diagnosed with an attachment disorder?

5. Between the 1st April 2019 to 31st March 2020 what number of your children in care have been diagnosed with Post Traumatic Stress Disorder?

As Q1 and 2 above

6. Does your local authority have a system in place to record, monitor and report on the emotional and mental health of all your children in care?

Every child in care has an initial health assessment which is reviewed on a regular basis and any additional emotional and mental health needs that are identified will be referred to the relevant health care services.

The local authority uses Strengths and Difficulties Questionnaires to assess the emotional and mental health of children in care aged 4 to 17 years to support referrals to appropriate health services.   

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
